Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Nursing
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Nursing has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by filed by Rebecca Spencer, LPN on August 04, 2023. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition: 
The following is a summary of the agency’s disposition of the petition: The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Volume 48, No. 63, of the March 31, 2022, Florida Administrative Register. The Petitioner seeks the agency’s opinion as to the applicability of Section 464.003(18), F.S., as it applies to the Petitioner. The Petitioner seeks a Declaratory Statement from the Board as to whether it is within the scope of practice for a Florida Licensed Practical Nurse to do initial assessments or triaging of patients/clients. At the duly-noticed public meeting held on April 7, 2022, in Miami, Florida, the Board discussed the petition and found that the petition did not meet the statutory requirements for a declaratory statement and was dismissed by the Board. The Board’s Final Order was filed on June 21, 2022. 
A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Joe R. Baker, Jr., Executive Director, Board of Nursing, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C02, Tallahassee, Florida 32399, MQA.Nursing@flhealth.gov, or by telephone at (850) 245-4125. 
